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make an attempt to have the Five Year Plan ready for approval at the March Advisory 
Board meeting. It will then be submitted to the CIP Committee for consideration. 
 
Urban Wildlife Committee 
A letter from the Urban Wildlife was received with the following proposed representation 
on the Urban Wildlife Committee: a hunter, biologist, park employee, representative 
from the city golf course, liaison from the Park and Recreation Advisory Board, 
representative from industry (especially animal control business), a liaison to the City 
Council (non-voting), 2 at-large members, an environmentalist, and a liaison from the 
SD GF&P Department (non-voting). Rick Askvig is the current Advisory Board liaison to 
this Committee. He explained that he must resign from the Committee because of time 
constraints. Domico Rodriguez indicated he would serve in this liaison capacity. Askvig 
also reported that the Committee did table the idea of a bow hunting season within the 
City for at least one year. The Committee meets at 7:30 AM on the first Wednesday of 
each month in the Parks and Recreation Conference Room. Motion was made by 
Tinant seconded by Thompson and carried to approve the proposed structure revisions 
for the Urban Wildlife Committee. 
 
Motion was made by Askvig seconded by Thompson and carried to appoint Domico 
Rodriguez as the Advisory Board liaison to the Urban Wildlife Committee. 
 
Sponsorship Guidelines 
Recreation Division Manager Doug Lowe presented proposed revisions to the 
Scholarship Guidelines for the Recreation Division. There has been no funding in the 
budget for scholarships for several years, so this would be a way to provide some 
financial assistance to youth in the committee who want to participate in recreation 
programs. He added that the assistance would only be for programs, not pool passes. 
Other organizations already offer free or reduced priced passes to citizens in the 
community who qualify under the financial guidelines. Rather than providing 
scholarships, the Division would sponsor individuals who are eligible. Motion was made 
by Askvig seconded by Rodriguez and carried to approve the Sponsorship Guidelines 
as proposed. 
 
Beautification Committee 
Beautification Committee President Steve Doshier presented information to the Advisor 
Board on the Committee and how it operates. Since there is a lot of information to go 
through it suggested that the committee members review the information and it can be 
discussed at the March Advisory Board meeting. Schild directed that this item be placed 
on the agenda for the March 14th meeting of the Advisory Board. 
 
Project Updates 
Landscape Designer Alex DeSmidt updated the Advisory Board on the Skyline 
Wilderness Trail Construction project, the BMX Track Location, and the Central 
Irrigation System for the Parks Division. 
 
Director’s Report 
Biegler informed the Advisory Board that a group of people did ask about the possibility 
of locating a motocross track in the community, but there were no sites available in the 
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